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MUNICIPAL OFFICE HOURS 
Monday to Friday 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
�
�
BUILDING PERMITS 
Please remember that building permits are 
required for re-shingling, new windows & 
doors, siding etc., as well as houses, 
garages and accessory buildings.  
Please call the municipal office at 705-779-
2992 if you have any questions. 
 
 
911 SIGNS 
Residents are requested to make sure that 
911 civic number signs are clear of trees, 
etc.  The sign should be visible by 
emergency personnel from 100 ft.  
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When burning is allowed please 
drop by the Municipal Office Mon. 
to Fri. 8:30 to 4:30 to pick up your 
FREE burning permit. No day 
burning will still apply. 
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Summer day camp will be offered at 
the Community Centre with the 
weekly camps beginning July 3rd, 
2012.  We offer daily opportunities 
to explore a wide variety of crafts, 
group games, on-site water play, 
scavenger hunts, hands on science 
projects and challenging indoor and 
outdoor activities.  We provide a 
safe, fun and creative learning 
environment.  Our goal is to make 

your child’s summer experience memorable.  
If you have any questions, please call the 
Municipal Office at 705-779-2992 or email 
lorraine@twp.prince.on.ca�

 

Prince Fire Association 
 

Show’n Shine 
 

at 
Boots & Saddles Roadhouse 

 
Saturday June 2nd, 2012 

10 am – 4 pm 
 

Rain Date 
Sunday, June 3rd, 2012 

10 am to 4 pm 
 

Registration Fee: $12.00 
Two Vehicles for $20.00 

$20.00 Max Registration Fee 
 

Any type of motorized vehicle welcome! 
 

Everyone Welcome 
Free Admission 

 
 

Congratulations to Peter Kucherepa  on 
receiving the Queen's Golden Jubilee 
Award. The award was presented on May 
12th, 2012 at the National Arts Centre in 
Ottawa by his Excellency the Governor 
General of Canada, David Johnston. Peter 
received the award for his extensive work 
with the Royal Commonwealth Society of 
Canada.  
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BEST START HUB NEWS 
 
Early Learning Circle 
Early learning circle provides children with 
an opportunity to learn and explore through 
discussion of experiences and individuality. 
We will include a variety of fun, interactive 
and hands-on activities for children, 
reinforcing listening and socialization skills. 
Every Monday, Tuesday and Wed. at 
11:00am. 
 
Mother Goose Time and Story Time 
Come on out and enjoy Mother Goose! We 
will be having interactive stories and songs 
with all materials we use to take home to 
keep. Begins at 10:30am Thursday, June 7, 
2012 for four weeks. We will be having 
these sessions in our Prince Township 
Public Library. Come on out and enjoy 
some singing and a story! 
 
Tiny Tot Gym Time 
This gross motor activity will work on you 
and your child’s balance, coordination and 
cardio, while playing fun games and singing 
songs.  Begins Friday, May 18, 2012 at 
10:30am for four weeks.  Come on out and 
get some fun exercise! 
 
Please note that Prince Township Best 
Start will be CLOSED on Friday, June 29, 
2012 and Saturday, June 30, 2012. 
 
Hours 
Monday to Friday     9:00-3:00pm 
Thursday, also   6:00-8:00pm 
Saturday            10:00-3:00pm 
 

Visit us on Facebook: Parent/Child 

Resource Centre “Best Start Hub” 
Or Google: Parent/Child Resource 
Centre “Best Start Hub” if you do 

not have Facebook 
Email: 

prince.beststarthub@hotmail.com 
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LIBRARY NEWS 
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Look for us at the Show ‘n Shine on 

Saturday, June 2.  
We will have a table of good reading 

for the summer.  
 

Also, the Prince Women’s Institute 
will have a table  

of delicious homemade cookies for 
sale.  

 
See you there! 
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The Library Board will meet in the 

Library  

on Wednesday, June 13 at 9:30. 
�
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Friends of the Library will be awarding the 
first annual Joyce Kasch Volunteer Award 
on November 6 at a Birthday Party in the 

Library.  
 

We are the only all volunteer library in 
Ontario. 

 
 We are 25 years old.  

 
We opened our doors to the public on 

November 6, 1987. 
  

Let’s celebrate!  
 

Submit your nomination for this award in 
writing in a sealed envelope in care of 

Margaret Christenson and drop it off at the 
Library.  
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We will be closed for Canada Day 
celebrations Saturday June 30 to Monday, 

July 4.  
At which time we will go to Summer Hours.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sunday:  Closed 

Monday:  10:00 - 12:00 and 1:00- 5:00p.m. 

Tuesday:  1:00 - 5:00 and 6:00 - 8:00p.m. 

Wednesday:  10:00 - 12:00 and 2:00 - 4:00p.m.  

Thursday:  1:00 - 5:00 and 6:00 - 8:00p.m. 

Friday:  10:00 - 12:00 and 1:00 - 5:00p.m.  

Saturday:  Closed 
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Look on the New Book shelf for Beach 
House Memories by Mary Alice Monroe. 
The author returns to her Isle of Palms 
setting in this sequel to her beloved novel 
The Beach House. Ms. Monroe weaves 
together issues of class, women’s rights, 
and domestic abuse in the classic setting of 
the old South in the 1970’s. An old woman 
sits on her porch, looks out over the ocean 
and reflects on the difficult choices she has 
made that have changed her life. This is an 
unforgettable tale of marriage, resilience 
and one woman’s private strength. 
 
Maxine Paetro again teams up with James 
Patterson for this latest offering from the 
Women’s Murder Club. In 11th Hour, Officer 
Lindsay Boxer is pregnant at last, but her 
work does not slow down for a second. 
Millionaire Chaz Smith has been mercilessly 
gunned down. Then the murder weapon 
linked to the deaths of four of San 
Francisco’s most untouchable criminals 
seems to have come from her own 
department’s evidence locker. Next she is 
called to a murder scene that is a garden of 
heads and the garden belongs to a world-
famous actor. What could happen next? 
You won’t know until the 11th Hour.   
 
You might also enjoy Letter From a 
Stranger by Barbara Taylor Bradford. This 
story will take you on an unforgettable 
journey from Connecticut to exotic Istanbul 
to war-torn Berlin and then back to the 
present day. Film maker Justine Nolan 

returns to her childhood home. She 
is intrigued by a letter she finds in 
her absent mother’s post. The letter 
contains a shocking revelation 
which, if true, could change 
everything she believes about her 
family’s recent history, her mother 
and her adored grandmother, 
Gabriele. She and her twin brother, 
Richard, set out to uncover the 
truth. Gabriele’s background is not 
what it seems. They go back to the 
darkest days of European history, 
with its suffering and astonishing 
acts of bravery. 
 
The Fiddler by Beverly Lewis is the 
first in her new series, Home to 
Hickory Hollow. Amy DeVries, a 24-
year-old violinist, is disillusioned 
with life and love after the collapse 
of her long-running romance. 
Weary of endless rehearsals and 
performances, Amy sets out on a 
road trip through the Pennsylvania 
Mountains. She leaves her cell 
phone behind so life’s demands 
can’t intrude on her solitude. She 
doesn’t know, or care, where she 
will end up. Read on.  
 
This summer we are again offering 
the TD Summer Reading Club. This 
year’s theme is “Imagination”. 

�
HAPPY FATHER’S DAY TO ALL 

YOU DADS ON JUNE 17.  

RELAX ON THE BEACH WITH A GOOD 
BOOK 

 (and maybe a cold beverage).  

 

 
 

 
 
 
WASTE DISPOSAL ISSUES 
 
Garbage Bag Limits 
There is a two bag/week limit.  Additional 
garbage tags are available at the Municipal 
Office and at the Airways Store for 
$2.00/each. 
Prince Lake 
Garbage pickup at the Lake started May 1st  
on  Tuesday’s .  Please have your garbage 
out by 7 a.m.  No garbage is to be placed at 
the corner of Prince Lake Road and Second 
Line between May 1st and October 31st.  
Health and Safety 
Garbage must be placed in large 
refuse/garbage bags.  For health and safety 
reasons, garbage placed in grocery or small 
kitchen bags and place in a garbage can 
will not be collected. 
We are also advised that the weight 
restriction of 44lbs/20 kg per bag.  This is 
also a safety issue, and bags in excess of 
44 lbs will not be collected.  Please have 
your garbage out by 7 a.m. 



Working together for happy and healthy 
garbage collectors!!! 
 
ADMINISTRATOR’S COUNCIL REPORT 
 
There has been garbage being left at the 
back of the Township Community Centre.  
The garbage container is for the Community 
Centre only.  The other containers are for 
recycling and not for garbage.  If we are 
able to identify the person or people who  
are putting their garbage and non-recyclable 
items in this area, they will be facing fines.  
 
At the May council meeting, Council had a 
presentation by Canada Post.  Later this 
year you will be able to use ‘Prince 
Township’ in your mailing address instead 
of Sault Ste. Marie.  Canada Post will be 
assigning new postal codes to all the 
residences within the municipality.  You will 
be receiving mail directly from Canada Post 
in November, with your new postal 
information. 
 
As summer approaches we are busy getting 
ready for Day Camp and our summer roads 
schedule.  Interviews will be conducted 
shortly to fill the available positions.  
 
Our Road Superintendent suffered an 
accident this month while off duty.  Best 
wishes go out to Brian Evans for a speedy 
and complete recovery! 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Peggy Greco 
CAO/Administrator 
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ANIMAL CONTROL OFFICER 
Steff Moore   705 - 257-0511 

 
 
DOGS AT LARGE  
Complaints continue to be received 
about dogs at large and barking 
dogs. 
 

Dog owners are asked to be considerate by: 
1. Cleaning up after your pet, especially 

if it is done on a neighbour’s 
property, on the street or on public 
property. 

2. Make sure that your pet is on your 
property and not someone else’s. 

3. Stopping excessive barking instantly. 
Patrols will be increased, and charges may be 
laid. 
 
 
Keep bears out of your 
neighbourhood  
   
Problems with bears are usually created by 
people. By following these tips every spring, 
summer and fall, you can avoid attracting bears 
to your property: 
  
Garbage:  

 

 Eliminate odours. Put garbage in 
containers that have tight fitting lids, and only 
put it out on the morning of garbage day, not the 
night before  

 

 Whenever possible, store garbage in 
bear-resistant containers, or indoors (house, 
shed, garage). Do not store garbage in plywood 
boxes, old freezers or vehicles  

 

 Put meat scraps in the freezer until 
garbage day  

 

 If you do not have curbside pick up, take 
your garbage to the dump often  

 

 Frequently wash garbage cans and 
recycle containers and lids with a strong 
smelling disinfectant 
 
Bird/Pet food:  
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 Fill bird feeders only through the winter 
months  

 

 Do not leave pet food outdoors. Feed 
pets indoors, not outside or in screened in areas 
or porches 
  
Fruits/Vegetables/Compost:  
  

 

 Avoid landscaping with trees, shrubs or 
plants that produce food known to attract bears 
(some examples include crab apple trees, 
mountain ash, beech and oak)  

 

 Do not put meat, fish or sweet food 
(including fruit) in your composter  

 

 Remove vegetables and fallen fruit from 
the ground  

 

 Pick all ripe fruit from trees and bushes 
 
Smells:  
           Be aware that cooking odours can attract 
bears  

 

 Remove grease and food residue from 
barbecue grills, including the grease cup 
underneath, after each use  

 

 Learn about bears, their needs and 
behaviour. Share your knowledge with others. 
Encourage your neighbours and your community 
to practice Bear Wise habits. It takes everyone 
working together to keep bears away. 
 

  

  

IN AN IMMEDIATE EMERGENCY:  

contact your local police force or dial 911  

 

TO REPORT BEAR PROBLEMS:  

contact the Bear Reporting Line at:  

1-866-514-BEAR (2327)   (TTY)  

705 945-7641  
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WANTED: 
Someone  to do general house 
cleaning once a week (three 
hours/week). Will  pay $20/hour. 
If interested, please call 705-779-
3913. House located in Ironside 
Drive sub-division.  
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M W R C 
MUNICIPAL WASTE & RECYCLYING 

CONSULTANTS LOCALLY OWNED AND 
OPERATED 
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MWRC HAS BEEN SERVICING SAULT STE. MARIE 
AND NORTH SHORE SINCE 1998 

 
FOR A FREE ESTIMATE CALL 

 
DENNIS 705-971-3871 

OR 
 1-800-430-7778(705 AREA CODE ONLY! 
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